


No planning or community preparation has taken place - proposed quarries are randomly
popping up, including a proposal to transfer Wallaroo State Forest to accommodate the
industry:  all on the basis of the Department Planning's opinion that because numerous
proponents are keen to set up their operations, there must be a demand. This is not sound
planning.

Quarry development planning has to be integrated into Council planning - it's the only way
the community will accept and be prepared for the potential long term impacts the industry
will place on their rural lifestyles.  I see from the Commissioner's interview with MidCoast
Council, that new information will be presented to Commissioners.  What a shocking state
of affairs when our adjudicators are calling for information outside of the Department of
Planning and the Proponent at this late stage.  Certainly questions are raised as to the
independence of the Department of Planning's recommendation.

The Commissioners are deliberating on this quarry proposal because over 50 original
submissions of objection were lodged.  I think if the community consultation process had
been conducted with the view to secure a wide community view to the proposal, many
more submissions of objection would have been lodged.  

Deep Creek Quarry should be refused.  The quarry is not in the long term interests of our
regional economy and environment.  It does not reflect and cannot integrate the aspirations
of the Great Lakes LEP, where scenic, social amenity,  and safe water catchments are
noted as key drivers for our sustainable and tourist industries.

Your Sincerely 




